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September 18, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians

| regret sending this letter on a Friday afternoon, but | felt that this important information be
shared with our school community as soon as possible.

It has come to our attention that a person connected with our school community tested positive
for COVID-19. At this time there is no confirmed case of COVID-19 among students or staff.
Every case of COVID-19 is investigated by Alberta Health Services (AHS). AHS is currently
conducting a case investigation and will know shortly if this person may have been in our school
while infectious, or if they may have acquired COVID-19 in our school.

The Alberta Government, AHS and our school administration are collectively committed to
being as transparent as possible in respect to COVID-19 cases, and as such, if a case of COVID-19
is confirmed to have been infectious or acquired disease in a school setting, a letter will be sent
out to all parents/guardians. If AHS determines that this person did not acquire COVID in the
school, or attend school while they may have been infectious, a letter will not be sent.

The health and safety of our students and staff remains our first priority, and we are confident
in the measures we have in place.

Please do not hesitate to reach out with any questions you may have. We have attached the
following AHS document for your information. We thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely

—
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Frank Heinrichs, Principal

Frank Heinrichs Wetaskiwin Regional Public Schools Michelle Micklich
Principal Vice-Principal



